EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 9 APRIL 2009
                                                                                                                                                                

IOS.37/09
URBAN DESIGN AND PUBLIC REALM FRAMEWORK (SPD)

The Local Plans and Conservation Manager (Mr Hardman) reported DS.28/09 on the process which had been followed in the production of the Urban Design Guide and Public Realm Framework Supplementary Planning Document.

He informed Members that the Urban Design Guide and Public Realm Framework was an extension of the work of Carlisle Renaissance which concentrated on raising the quality of Carlisle's offer to make it a more attractive environment to live and work and to attract tourists and investors to the City. The framework acknowledged that as part of the overall regeneration, attention would need to be paid in a co-ordinated way to the whole of the city and not just the transformational sites.  

He reminded Members that in adopting the Carlisle District Local Plan, Policy CP5 Design had raised a number of issues and the Supplementary Planning Document expanded on the detail for the seven character areas identified by Carlisle Renaissance by establishing the basic principles for any design proposals.

Mr Hardman added that following Council approval, the documents had been subject to a seven week consultation period and a large number of comments had been received which had raised a number of issues which had taken some time to consider.  He added that many of the comments which had been submitted related to non-planning issues and were not within the scope of the Supplementary Planning Document, the report therefore focussed on potential changes to the Urban Design Guide and Public Realm Framework as a Supplementary Planning Document to enable its adoption.  He informed Members that the consultation responses had highlighted a number of issues which required further clarification within the document and these primarily related to heritage, crime and disorder and the planning context in relation to the design and access statements accompanying planning applications.  He set out for Members details of the responses which had been received in a Schedule of Responses on Proposed Changes which were attached to the report.

The Executive had on 16 March 2009 (EX.049/09) considered the matter and decided that responses to consultations and officers advice on amendments to the Supplementary Planning Document be referred to this Committee for their consideration prior to consultation.

In considering the document Members raised the following comments and questions:

(a) What kind of feedback had the consultees received?

Mr Hardman responded that acknowledgements had been sent out but due to the lengthy process involved there had been no further feedback sent.  Responses would be sent out where possible.

(b) The consultation responses had produced some interesting ideas on the use of buildings in the City Centre.

Mr Hardman stated that the questions in the consultation were open ended and had resulted in a number of issues being raised that were non-planning and whilst they concerned the City Centre they were not within the scope of the supplementary planning documents.  Many had also been raised at other Renaissance consultations and would be fed into other work that was ongoing.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder added that the consultation had put a great deal of pressure on the department dealing with the consultation; it had taken a lot of resources to go through each of the responses.  He thanked the staff for dealing with the work load and added that any future consultations would have to be looked at carefully.

A Member added that there had been a lot of general themes in the consultation document and many of them were aspirational.  One theme that had been clear was the requirement to preserve the heritage and history of the City and the volume of signage which distracted from this.  Many of the comments would not change the document but it had been a valuable exercise in gauging the feelings of the local community.

RESOLVED – 1) That the officers involved in the consultation be thanked for their work in bringing together such a useful and comprehensive document;

2)  That the Committee agreed with the approach taken by officers to the consultation;

3) That the Supplementary Planning Document be referred back to Executive to be considered for adoption.







